Rossville School SCC Meeting Minutes
Tuesday January 9, 2018

Present: Joleen Scheible, Crystal Klassen, Becky Murray, Lisa Rechenmacher, Shawna Leblanc, Krystal Abbott

Joleen opened the meeting at 5:36pm

Joleen reviewed the Norms

Guests: Kathy Sproule, Andy Huebenig

Additions to the Agenda: Bussing Situation
· It was brought to the attention of the committee that students within the Coleville bussing area had children on the bus to Kindersley.  

Review minutes of last meeting: Lisa Rechenmacher
Lisa makes a motion to move the adoption of her minutes, Krystal seconds, all in favor, carried

Correspondence: 
· Joleen reviewed an email Vicki Moore on being eligible for a $500 grant for school promotional items, you must apply 2 months before an even and can use it once every 12 months.  We discussed maybe applying for this for the track and field day at Rossville this year.
· There will be an SCC and Chairs meeting Feb 12th from 6-8:30 pm in Rosetown
· Supper will be served
· Dr Debbie Pusher will be a presenter
· Parent involvement will be discussed at the meeting
· SCC survey to be done mid year around February

No Treasurer’s Report – Hailly absent

Principal’s Report: Crystal Klassen
SCC Principal’s Report January 2018
· We worked hard on the Christmas Program which we were happy with the attendance and response of the people who came
· Thanks to Hailly who hosted two after school events for the students.  They had a great time making ornaments and building with Lego.  We are hoping she will do this again in the coming months
· We focused on teamwork in December as we felt that the program was important for the students to work together as a team to pull off a great performance 
· This month we will begin our DRA Assessments for the grade 1 to 5 students.  
· We will be going to Harris in February and D’Arcy in March as a whole school
· Skating will begin next week.  We will skate on Day 5 – the dates will be sent out later this week.  Just a reminder that we will need to have parent helpers to help tie skates and to go on the ice with the students
[bookmark: _GoBack]Old Business:	

Christmas Dinner and Concert
· Great feedback from the parents and families on the supper and concert. 
· Maybe a little less time between supper and the concert next year
· Good feedback on the supper selections of ham and scalloped potatoes
· Go with less food next year (5 hams, 2 less potatoes and 1 tart batch per person)
· We served approx. 100 people



New Business:

Hot Lunch
· Jan 26th
· Spaghetti/meat sauce/garlic toast/punch/ice cream with sprinkles

Staff Appreciation Week
· Feb 12-16th
· SCC to provide supervision and lunch

Meeting Schedule for Viciki
· We don’t feel we can make that work as our schedules varies to accommodate members

Discuss Questionnaire to Parents
· We have decided to move away from the questionnaire and promote Rossville School more with a brochure that will go out to the whole community.  We want to focus on the positives of Rossville School
· Promote tours to families with children that are 4 years old to come into the school and talk and meet the teachers. 


Next Meeting: Wednesday Feb 7th,  5:30pm

Joleen closes the meeting at 7:30pm




